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CADBURY AT LEWES RESIDENTS' ASSOCIATION

GENERAL MEETING

Minutes - October 19, 2009

President Barbara Cleaveland called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. and led us in a Moment of
Silence asking us to remember Olivia Bryan and Ray Tompkins.

BUSINESS

Minutes: The minutes of the General Meeting, September 21,2009, were accepted as posted .

Corresponding Secretary: Adele Hudson reported that during the past month, she has sent out three
cards to Cadbury residents and two are being prepared to be sent.

Treasurer: As Diantha Pack was not able to be present, President Barbara gave report.
Balance as of 9/14/09 was $4.125.07. Income for September was $6,510.00. expenses were $826.28,
leaving a balance of $9,808.79.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Activities: Don Burgess mentioned that this is CALRAbudget time, and requested all activity committees
to give thought to their needs and submit a request to him in writing. He is referring to groups such as The
Watercolor Society, the ReCyclers, the Bridge Group, the Walking Club, Scrabble Club, Canasta Club,
Needlework Group, Camera Club. The Wii Bowling team has already submitted a request.

Upcoming events include the Clear Space Production of 100 Years of Broadway (51 Cadbury
residents have signed up for this one) and the musical version of Dickens' A Christmas Carol December 10­
13. The Saturday evenings with the Dean Martin Show will be alternating with Saturday evenings with the
Carol Burnett Show.

Gift Shop: Jeanne Sparks thanked those who responded to her request for substitutes at the Shop.
They were open during the recent Festival and were pleased to make sales to visitors. They are working on
making residents of the Tides and their families aware of the shop and items available for sale. The
financial report for September: Income was $363.25, expenses $316.83. Net profit $46.83. Total profit
since January 1, 2009, is $1,709.38.

Membership: Dick Cleaveland reported that there is no change in the number of units occupied here at
Cadbury, 54 people attended the last General Meeting and the Menu list is still the most popular on the web
site.

Newsletter: Pat O'Hanlon reported that she has received several items for the Newsletter and is looking
for more - - November is right around the corner.
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Program: Sharon Hoover, puzzled as to why our speaker for this morning's program did not arrive, reported
that the speaker for the Tuesday evening program will be Judith Roales, president of the Delaware River
and Bay Lighthouse Foundation.

Woodworking: Dean Hoover mentioned that the wood working shop is busy and urged people to drop by to
see them or even join them.

Dial-A-Ride: President Barbara pointed out that this is a service to give rides to people going to
Doctors' or dentists' appointments.

Nominating Committee: Bob Hein reported that the official announcement will be at the November
meeting. Nominations from the floor may be made, provided that permission has been given by the nominee.

OLD BUSINESS

President Barbara reminded everyone that donations are being accepted for the Food Drive which
will continue into November.

The Cadbury at Lewes Budget Committee has requested that seven to ten residents sit in on their
meeting. Please contact Barbara if you have any interest.

Employee Appreciation: Adele Hudson reported that 180 letters were sent out with 51 responses already
received totaling $11,591.00. Adele thanked those who have responded noting that many are over the
minimum requirement.

Eldernews: Bob Hein and Stan Goldstein with items of interest to residents of Cadbury.

Meeting was adjourned at 10:40 a.m.
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